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Toronto Community Liaison Committee 
Meeting Record 

 

Meeting Date:  September 7, 2023 (Virtual) 
 
BWXT:   Monifa Miller, Senior Director, Corporate Affairs 
    
CLC Members:  Brice Moroz 
 
Absent: Robert Church, Pedro Correira, Roger Desrochers, Heather Dougherty, Pippa 

Feinstein, Hannah Fleisher, Linda Irvine, Jamie Karr, Dave McNee, Jose Santano, 
Jennifer Wickenden 

 
Guests:   None 

 
Action Items:  

Action Item Status 

1. BWXT to share more education about the radiation levels and the meaning of 
numbering system.  

Open 

2. BWXT to share information about pellet manufacturing and the safety practices 
that BWXT enforces at BWXT’s Toronto facility, in compliance with CNSC 
regulations. 

Open 

3. BWXT to include CLC in planning for the Toronto Community BBQ. Closed 

4. BWXT Communications to meet Alejandra Bravo (Toronto City Councillor for 
Ward 9—Davenport). 

Open 

 

Discussion Notes: 

Miller commenced the meeting by welcoming CLC Moroz. She then reviewed the meeting agenda, which 
was focused on providing an update on Toronto Community BBQ planning. She shared a land 
acknowledgement, followed by a Safety Moment.  

Miller noted that the meeting was called earlier in the month as the planned September 21st meeting would 
conflict with the BBQ. She recognized that not everyone was able to attend the earlier meeting date and 
thanked CLC Moroz for his participation.  

Miller then shared that the BBQ plans were well underway, and that she was seeking to update the CLC 
on plans since the last meeting and to obtain additional input on how to ensure the event’s success. She 
gave an overview of the event location layout, booths, catering, portable washrooms and emergency 
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services onsite. She also previewed the event volunteer T-shirts and giveaway items (tote bags). As well, 
she spent time describing the information materials that would be available and shared with interested 
community members (for example, facility pamphlets, career handouts and information panels). 

CLC Moroz shared his appreciation for the opportunity to learn more about the BBQ and suggested that 
we have information about how nuclear industry is helping to address climate change through clean power 
generation. Miller noted that some of our information panels have this information, but there was an 
opportunity to refresh them with up to date facts and figures.  

Miller noted that there was an opportunity for a CLC member to act as a community guide and supervise 
one of the booths, answering questions about the CLC and membership application process. CLC Moroz 
volunteered for the role.  

Miller reminded CLC Moroz that an Emergency Response Drill will be held at the Toronto facility on October 
24, 2023. BWXT’s Environment, Health and Safety staff develop the exercise with a mock-up scenario. The 
emergency response team does not know the details of this emergency until the day of the exercise in order 
to establish a more real-life situation. Toronto Fire Services and Toronto Police Service participate. 

Miller asked whether CLC Moroz had any questions.  

CLC Moroz did not have questions. He shared he lookoed forward to the BBQ later in the month.   

Miller thanked him for attending and volunteering for the Toronto Community BBQ. She then adjourned the 
meeting. 


